
An 1800s stone wall on Robwood Mountain

	 Thanks to the support of our members and the 
landowners who want to conserve their property, 
NPC holds conservation easements on 47 properties 
in nine counties in northcentral Pennsylvania. Each 
of those properties must be inspected at least once 
a year to insure that the terms of the conservation 
easement are being met. Some highlights from the 
final four easement inspection visits of 2017 –

Robwood Mountain – High atop 
Bradford County’s Robwood 
Mountain lies one of the largest 
properties conserved by NPC, the 
Robwood Mountain easement. Much 
of the property was cleared for 
farmland in the mid and late 1800s 
and abandoned in the early part of 
the 20th Century. The abandoned 
farms reverted to forest which is now 
crisscrossed by stone walls built to 
confine or exclude livestock and clear stone 
from the fields as well as the cellar holes of the 
homes. Those walls bespeak of the unending 
labor required of the early settlers and remind us 
of how quickly changing agricultural technology 
made these farms a place a family couldn’t make 
a living. 

	
	
	

Green Hills Farm – Not far from Williamsport,   
               the Green Hills Farm reaches from a 
		            stream valley to the crest of the hills 
			   on either side of the valley. During
			   one visit before the conservation
			   easement was put in place a pair 
			   of courting black bears was 
			   encountered. This year the 
			   monitoring visit was uneventful – 
			   but several weeks later the 
			   landowner called to say that a 
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Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy

Conserving working farms
and forests

Conservation Easement Visits 
for 2017 Wrapped Up in 
November

	 The partners we work with in the stream 
restoration partnership always do a super job of 
finding projects. The 2017 construction season 
was no exception. The partnership worked with 
12 landowners this year.
	 The Pennsylvania Fish and Boat 
Commission’s reports show the partnership:
	 • 	Constructed 283 structures (multi-log 
		  vanes, single log vanes, mudsills, etc.)
	 •	 Planted buffers at 3 sites
	 •	 Installed streambank fencing at 4 sites
	 •	 Built 8 crossings (an area where farm 
		  equipment or animals can cross the stream 
		  safely and without damaging the 
		  streambank or streambed)
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283 Structures and 1.5 Miles 
of Stream Later...

The remains of a minor forest fire at Green Hills farm



Conservation...

River Simulator

Continued from front page

forest fire had burned part of the property. The fire 
had started elsewhere and burned several acres of 
the conserved property’s woodland. The fire was 
not particularly hot and will probably do minimal 
damage. 

Nichols Run – Nichols Run bisects the property 
NPC calls the Nichols Run easement; a public road 
closely parallels the stream. As typical for the area, 
a fair number of white ash trees grow on the good 
soils near the stream. Now the invasive emerald 
ash borer is resulting in most of the ash trees 
succumbing to the insect attacks. The property 
owner is concerned about the dead ash trees fall-
ing on the road and resulting in injury to people on 
the road and requested permission to cut the dead 
trees. NPC granted a waiver to the conservation 
easement’s restriction on cutting trees along the 
stream. The waiver permitted cutting the trees 
provided there would be no mechanical logging. 

Laning Creek – The final 
conservation easement 
inspection of 2017 was of 
the Laning Creek 
property; hay is now the 
only crop raised on this 
old farm. The landowner 
has established food 
plots for wildlife on some 
of  the old fields and on 
an abandoned road on a hillside. Because of his 
interest in wildlife, several trail cameras watch over 
a few of the food plots, three were seen during the 
inspection visit. The cameras have obtained 
photographs of deer, bear and bobcat as well as 
some guy from NPC walking past.

	 Even big kids like to play with the river simu-
lator. The educational tool the First Community 
Foundation Partnership of Pennsylvania’s Bernard 
and Eva Bredbenner Fund and the Loyalsock Creek 
Watershed Association provided funding for was 
used in a training for the Watershed Specialists 
from regional conservation districts. While several 
of them were familiar with the simulator, others 
were not. NPC has some rocks and “logs” that allow 
participants to build single log vanes and mudsills.

Nichols Run

Watershed Specialists observe the river simulator

A trail camera on the Laning 
Creek easement

Think Warm Thoughts 
and Plan to Paddle
	 It’s not too early to start thinking about NPC’s 
2018 kayak trip. You can kick off the summer by 
paddling with NPC and Canoe Susquehanna. We’re 
going to be paddling on May 27, 2018. 
	 Betsy will be updating the Canoe Susquehanna 
website over the next month or so. For now, mark 
the date on your calendar and keep an eye out for 
more information.



MEMBERSHIPS
ELK 

($5000)
George & Shirley Durrwachter

BOBCAT
($1000) 

Jesse Butterfield
Alan Viani & Jane Morgenstern

Jerry & Joy Walls

BLACK BEAR 
($500-$999)

Dr. & Mrs. Daniel R. Gandy
Dr. Kim Herrman

Mel & Susan Lewis
Candace S. Nevel & Ellice Tomlinson

Walter & Trisha Nicholson
James & Cheryl Redmond

WHITE-TAILED DEER 
($250-$499)

Malcolm Barlow
Bastian Tire & Auto Centers

James W. & Cynthia Mengel Bower
Dr. John & Jean Burks

Russell E. & Linda M. Campbell
Blair & Mary Carbaugh

John M. Confer
Adrienne Craig

David & Sally Craig
DCNR - Bureau of Forestry, Tiadaghton

Diann DeCamp
Alison Diehl

Dr. Werner & Anna Martha Fetter
Michael R. & Teri H. Fisher

Green Packaging, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Law Groner
Ken & Marcia Johnson

Susan Joshi
Russ Kimura & Denise Hamby

Charles & Hallie Luppert
Laurence F. & Marian H. Miller

Jonathan & Anda Nichols

BLACK CHERRY 
($100-$249)

Karl K. Baldys Esq. & Karen M. Baldys
Carl & Marti Barlett

Larry R. Bason, VMD
Patricia W. Booth

Nancy Bower
Dale & Mary Bower

Barry & Nancy Boyer
Daniel Brennan

Bruce & Betty Buckle
Arnold & Debra Burrows
Andra DeHart-Robbins

Anthony DiSalvo
Doug & Frani Doherty

Nicole Faraguna
Anthony & Elvira Ferraro

Timothy & Deborah Greene
Jeff & Marie Griffin
James Holtzman

Stephen & Martha Huddy
John & Karen Humphrey
Tiffani M. Kase, Esquire

Rod & Sue Keller
Oscar W. Knade Jr.
Lamar Advertising

Patricia Lane
Wayne Laubscher

C. Fred & Judy LaVancher
Allan W. Lugg

Robert & Sarah Newcomb

BLACK CHERRY 
(Continued)

Virginia F. Nicholas
Pine Creek Outfitters

Ms. Ruth Rode
Slate Run Sportsmen

Staiman Recycling Corporaton
Linda Stein
B. J. Van Ess

Jim & Beth Weaver
Paul O. & Patricia Wentzler

Jane B. Williams
Dr. Mel & Gail Zimmerman

RED OAK 
($50-$99)

Donna Amer
Ted & Tracey Barbour
Terry & Cindy Belles

Dale & Shirley Bittenbender
Lois Block

Donald & Elizabeth Brobst
Roger & Susan Bunn

Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Burns
David Bush

Robert Calloway
James Carey

John M. &  Rhonda D. Carpenter
Roger Chilson

Clinton Cnty. Economic Partnership
Ned Coates & Gayle Peters-Coates

Mary Cosgrove
Jack & Michele Davidson
Amy DeHart-Woodcock

Veryl & Linda Frye
George J. Gard
James Geurts

Joan C. Gingrich
Douglas A. Gross

Bob & Mary Guglielmi
Dave & Jan Hamrick

Hardy Hansen
Donovan Inch

Sue King
Mr. & Mrs. Donald King

Leonard La Placa
Leo Lambert

Charles & Fay Lindrooth
Alan D. Lunger

Bob & Donna McCoy
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Moore

David Pfleegor
Susan Post

Allan & Betsy Quant
John & Lana Raymond

Frances Rodgers
Bob Ross

Michael & Camille Salvatori
Mark Shuman

Matt & Kim Smargiasso
David & Louise Stone

Vassallo Engineering & Surveying, Inc.
Michael & Mary Wolf

John E. & Deborah E. Young
Drew Zimmerman

SUGAR MAPLE 
($35-$49)

Dan & Patti Alters
Patty L. Bowman Esq.

James D. & Maria C. Casale
Stephen & Diane Groff

Jack McKee
Dr. & Mrs. Donald L. Oakley

Raymond & Darlene Rathmell
Charles W. Schoffstall

Andrea Young

WHITE PINE 
($25-$34)

Jonathan Bastian
Bear Hollow Rod & Gun Club

Michael  Ditchfield
Elizabeth Brown Dugan

David & Carol Durrwachter
Dennis & Holly Dusza

Donald & Barbara Gfroerer
Rep. & Mrs. Mike Hanna

Oren Helbok & Sara Baker
Harvey Katz

Robert Major
Dorothy Maples

Nancy Paulhamus
Tink Reish
Anita Rice

Susquehannock Lodge
Armine Wodehouse

GENERAL CONTRIBUTIONS 
David Family Charitable Foundation

Louis & Wanda E. Irion
Shirley Rightmire

YEAR END APPEAL
Donna Amer
Anonymous

Dennis & Linda Ault
Carl & Marti Barlett

Rita Bocher
James W. & Cynthia Mengel Bower

Barry & Nancy Boyer
Daniel Brennan

Bruce & Betty Buckle
Reneé Carey

Richard & Grace Carey
Cedar Run Environmental Services

Roger Chilson
Dr. Robert & Loretta Coltrane

Molly Costello Daly & Bob Daly
Adrienne Craig

Alison Diehl
Kevin Drewencki

Elizabeth Brown Dugan
Larry & Maggie Emery

Dave & Lisa Engle
Evergreen Wealth Solutions
William & Cindy Ferguson

Rebecca Ferguson
Anthony & Elvira Ferraro

Michael R. & Teri H. Fisher
Veryl & Linda Frye

James Geurts
Gary Glick

Daniel Glunk & Margrit Shoemaker
Samuel & Darlene Godfrey

Timothy & Deborah Greene
Mr. & Mrs. Law Groner

Bonita E. Hannis
Gary & Susan Harris

Robert & Margaret Hershey
Charles & Carol Hildebrand

Toner & Kathy Hollick
Ronald Johnson

Susan Joshi
William & Sarmite Judson

Rudy & Carol Kafer
Tiffani M. Kase, Esquire
Mr. & Mrs. Seth Keller

Russ Kimura & Denise Hamby
Matt & JoAnn Kitko

Dr. Lester G. Kleckner
Lamar Advertising

Leo Lambert
Ed Lawrence & Catherine McLaughlin

Marc & Diane Lewis

YEAR END APPEAL 
(Continued)

Mel & Susan Lewis
Josephine Lewis

Wayne & Connie Livingston
Herman Logue

Kenneth & Ann Lundy
Gilbert L. Maton

Laurence F. and Marian H. Miller
Terry & Dorian Myers

Stash & Helene Nawrocki
Nancy Paulhamus

Charles & Diane Plankenhorn
Susan Post

James & Cheryl Redmond
Phyllis Wise Reynolds

Dennis & Patricia Ringling
Frances Rodgers

James C. and Annabelle T. Rogers, Jr.
Bob Ross

Michael & Camille Salvatori
Harold D. Sausser

Stephen & Dorothy Schopfer
Charles & Helen Schwarz

Wayne H. & Carol Scott Sr.
Sam Shaheen
Mark Shuman
Roy A. Siefert

Alvin L. Snowiss
Barbara Sonies

Gary & Karen Spies
Richard & Susan Sprout
Albert & Judith Styrcula
Dick & Carolee Thatcher
The Peter Herdic House
Rich & Alice Trowbridge

Chalmer Van Horn
R. Bass & Barbara Wagner

Robert G. & Rose Ann Wallace
Harry & Becky Webster

Wheeland Lumber Co. Inc.
Thelma White

Skip & Linda Wieder
Jane B. Williams

Bill & Pam Worobec
Dan & Margery Wurster

John E. & Deborah E. Young
Dr. Mel & Gail Zimmerman

MEMORIAL
CONTRIBUTIONS

In memory of Shirley Elliot
Richard & Grace Carey

In memory of Donald & Paula Gross
Douglas A. Gross

In memory of Bill Hosler
Charles & Helen Schwarz

In memory of Janice E. Edwards
William & Kimberly Van Campen

IN HONOR OF
CONTRIBUTIONS

In honor of Chuck & Hallie Luppert
Tim & Rebecca Montgomery

DONATIONS & CONTRIBUTIONS • October 1 to December 31, 2017

Thank You...to all those who 
continue to support the work 

of the Northcentral 
Pennsylvania Conservancy
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283 Structures...

Annual Membership Meeting

Celebrity Waiter Night

	 The work will continue in 2018. A DEP Growing 
Greener Grant was awarded to NPC to continue 
working with our fabulous partners and stabilize 
streambanks and improve water quality. Site 
visits are being scheduled now so a projects list 
and schedule can be developed for 2018.
	 The work focuses on Ag. sediment impaired 
streams. The Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection classifies a stream as 
impaired if the aquatic community (fish, 
macroinvertebrates, plants, and algae) is not 
healthy and there are pollutants or pollution that 
needs to be minimized or eliminated to return the 
waterbody to a healthy condition. The causes of 
the impairment can come from a variety of sources. 
Ag. sediment impaired streams typically have 
sedimentation coming from cut streambanks, 
stream crossings for equipment and animals, or soil 
washing into streams from plowed fields.

	 More information will be sent out in late
March, but for now, you can mark “May 1, 2018” 
on your calendar as NPC’s 2018 Membership 
Meeting. We’ll be at The Peter Herdic House 
with socializing at 6:00pm, dinner at 6:30pm, 
and the membership meeting to follow dinner.

	 We’re making calls now to line up our Celebrity 
Waiters for March 23, 2018, but you can call The 
Peter Herdic House anytime to make reservations. 

Continued from front page

If you have included NPC in your will, please let us 
know so that that we may thank you 

during your lifetime.

Did you know NPC can accept credit 

card payments online through Paypal?
You don’t need to have a PayPal account, just 
your credit card information.  You can use this 
to register for events, to make donations, and to 
set-up a recurring monthly payment if you like 
to spread your gift out over the year. 


